WSI HOD Minutes for 11/15/2015





	A. Phil opened the meeting at 8AM


	Clubs in attendance: BSC, GST, CSC, KSC, SST, WYWaves, Worland Waterjets, Jackson Hole 	Stingrays, Lander Swim Club, NST, CCW, USA, LSC, RSC, PSC, Scottsbluff Swim Club, 	CASC





	B. Minutes from 2014 HOD approved with the following corrections: correct the spelling of 	Kemmerer and add  Jackson Hole to clubs that attended.





C. Reports of officers


General Vice Chair – Cindy O'Dwyer. Cindy has been working on cleaning up the bylaws to be in alignment for LEAP Certification. She wants to see more volunteers and committees.


	Senior Vice Chair – Tom Hudson – Tom thanked Keisa Geyer for all her work on zones.


	Age-Group Chair – Kiesa Geyer – she had fun at zones and looks forward to next year.


	Officials Chair – Cathy Fisher – FINA and USA Swimming have said to quit adding the time 	differential for what a swimmer's time is if the touch pad doesn't work. She isn't sure yet when 	they will implement that. Also, another change is to not allow propulsion down the pool on the 	back, during the free leg of the IM.


	Coaches Representative-Scott Cronk – Scott thanked the board for making it possible for 	someone else to attend age group zones in his place because he had a new baby.


	Athlete Representatives – Noah and Ian reported that they went to national convention. Noah 	said deck changing was defined. There must be at least 20% athlete representation at the zone 	level. If you send an athlete to a zone meeting your LSC gets 5 votes and only 4 votes if no 	athlete. Danette Baldacci also attended the national and she stressed that we need to have 20% 	participation by athletes on boards at all levels. USA Swimming is also stressing participation in 	Diversity Camp.


	Membership/Registrations Chair – Mark Miller/Jennifer Page. Jennifer said she had several 	teams slow at getting money to her with their registrations. She also wants a PDF file with the 	zip file. When doing non-athlete registrations, make sure to include what team the non-athlete is 	with.


	General Chair – Phil Rehard – Phil worked on Leap certification this summer. We were re-	certified in August and we are good for 4 more years.





Committee reports – none





	E. Treasurer's Report – Teri had to go out of town for a family emergency to deal with her 	parents in AZ, so no treasurer's report is available at this time. 





	F. Table





	G. Unfinished (Old) Business





	H. New Business


Records chair needs to cross train with Jerry Rodriguez.


Motion by Cindy to ratify changes for bylaws required by USA Swimming. Clint seconded the motion. Discussion: The Bylaws with changes were submitted to USA Swimming in August and approved as being in alignment with the bylaws of USA Swimming. Cindy explained some of the changes that were made. Motion passed.


		3. See attached for list of proposals.


See attached for Lander Swim Club proposals.





Elections


Senior Vice Chair – Tom Hudson nominated. Stays as chair. 


Secretary – Danette Baldacci nominated. None from the floor. Danette chosen.


Administrative Vice Chair – Cindy O'Dwyer. No nominations from the floor.


General Chair – Phil agreed to serve another term. No nominations from the floor.





Announcement: Green River will host B-State February 20th-21st but they can't find officials. They might change to 27th-28th if they can get officials. 





Meeting adjourned at 11:33am.


